Thursday, February 28, 2019 The Calvert County Times Local News

Dozens at Hearing Oppose Plan Update

Planners Defer Vote, Keep Record Open



Former planning director Greg Bowen talked about preserving agricultural land

By Dick Myers Editor

The Calvert County Planning Commission held a public hearing Feb. 26 on the third draft of the update of the county's comprehensive plan. The commission's responsibility is to make a recommendation to the county commissioners, who also must hold a public hearing. The planning commission deferred any decision at least until their March 20 meeting and kept the record open at least until then.

The third draft and the public hearing on it were the culmination of more than two years of intense work by the commission, planning staff and the consultants hired to craft it. But judging from the majority of the more than three dozen comments from the packed house at the Calvert Pines Senior Center in Prince Frederick, the planners still have some work to do.

Towards the end of the two hours of public comments, Mariam Gholl of Keep Calvert Country asked for a show of hands of those who opposed the plan or who felt more work needed to be done. Most of the audience raised their hands. "Please listen to the citizens," she said.

It was reported that more than 1,000 citizens logged in their feelings with written comments and Planning Commission Chairman Greg Kernan said many had been received in the past few days.

Less than a half dozen people who testified showed even some support for the plan. The bulk of the opposition centered around fears the plan will allow for too much additional development with expanded town center boundaries. And there were multiple speakers who felt the plan should not proceed until completion of a transportation plan and town centers shouldn't be expanded until work is done on the individual town center master

plans, so citizens there have a say.

Emotions were high. Newcomer Patricia Simpson said, "I moved here because I felt the soul of this community." She said that soul was at stake with the potential population increase allowed by the plan.

But plan opponents were cordial to those who spoke in support, giving tepid applause after. One plan supporter, Kirby Alexander, said if communities don't grow, they stagnate. Noting some people want no growth, he said, "There is always something amazing about that next person who comes through the door."

Robert Daniel of Prince Frederick moved to the county 24 years ago because of the friendliness, quality of life, rural environment and schools. He said they agreed to endure the hour commutes to the city to take advantage of those positives. His comments were well received when he said of the plan, "It seeks to destroy every reason why my wife and I moved to Calvert County."

Several speakers talked about what they perceived as the plan's failure to achieve one of its goals: preserving agricultural land and the county's rural character. Former planning director Greg Bowen said the plan didn't take into consideration the potential for development of the thousands of undeveloped recorded lots on the books.

Former county commissioner and state agriculture secretary Hagner Mister touted the county's agriculture preservation programs from the past, including its landmark transfer of development rights (TDR) program. The country Farm Bureau presented proposals for incorporating those concerns about TDRs in the plan.

Gary Lowe, a member of the board of directors of the American Chestnut Land Trust, also noted the plan's lack of mention of TDRs and decried the plan's setting aside of measures that have worked



Members of the planning commission listen intently to the testimon

in previous plans.

The proposed update when ultimately approved by the county commissioners will supplant one originally adopted in 2004 and modified in 2010 and 2016. State requirements call for the process to

be complete by 2020, which has prompted some plan opponents to note there is no rush to complete it.

dickmyers@countytimes.net

BOWEN'S GROCERY

Family Owned & Operated Since 1929
The Charm and Quality of the Past with the Convenience and Variety of Today

USDA Choice Beef • Cut to Order!

"Our Own" Freshly Ground Chuck
"Our Own" Frozen Hamburger Patties
Steaks • Roasting Pigs

Southern MD Stuffed Ham Fully Cooked Boneless 4 lb. Bags • Halves • By The Pound

"Our Own" Homemade
Country Sausage
Loose • Links
Stuffed Pork Chops
With our Homemade Stuffing

Fresh Local Oysters Fresh Salmon

Local Fresh Non-GMO Eggs

Otterbein's Cookies

WINE • COLD BEER

LOCAL HONEY

Full Service Deli

Breakfast

Platters • Sandwiches

Hot & Cold Subs

Sandwiches - Large Selection
"Our Own" Homemade Burgers • Wraps
French Fries • Onion Rings • Curly Fries

Daily Lunch Specials

Soups • Chili • Salads Sides • Desserts

Boars Head

Deli Meats • Cheeses Condiments • Specialty Items

FULL SERVICE DELI

4300 HUNTING CREEK RD • HUNTINGTOWN, MARYLAND 535-1304 FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 410-257-2222

MON-FRI 6 AM - 9 PM • SAT-SUN 7 AM - 9 PM